
Site History: 
Reformed Church and Sanctuary

 
 

  
 

 
 

 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 

In 1952 the Reformed Church of Australia purchased the Sanctuary and developed the site.

The Dutch community has a strong presence in the Central Coast and more generally across the North-West 
Coast. The Church community in Penguin and Ulverstone sponsored many Dutch families to migrate to 
Tasmania and arranged accommodation and employment for families upon their arrival. Initially, the Church 
used the former hospital as a place of assembly. In 1993 the congregation built a new church on a Dutch design, 
and converted the former hospital into three flats. They also moved outbuildings onto the site for use as a youth 
camp associated with the church, erected a toilet block and a new residence that was used as rental property.




